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November 22, 2023 
 
Curtis Miles, Operations Manager  
Moon Lake Electric Association  
P.O. Box 278  
800 West Highway 40  
Roosevelt, Utah 84066 
 
Re: Docket No. 23-030-03 - Moon Lake Electric Association, Inc.’s 2023 

Wildland Fire Protection Plan Compliance Report 
 
Dear Mr. Miles, 

 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Moon Lake Electric Association, 
Inc.’s (“MLEA”) October 30, 2023, filing of its 2023 Wildland Fire Protection Plan 
Compliance Report (“Report”) pursuant to Utah Code Ann. § 54-24-203(4). The Report 
describes work items completed in the past year and changes to its Wildland Fire 
Protection Plan (WFPP). The report also states MLEA incurred costs of approximately 
$301,107 to administer its WFPP in 2023.  
 

The PSC also reviewed the comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities 
(DPU) on November 16, 2023. DPU emphasizes four main points presented in the 
Report including plan expenses, completed plan implementation, plan implementation 
in high-risk areas, and changes to WFPP. DPU comments that MLEA’s Board of 
Directors reviewed and approved the Report on October 25, 2023. DPU supports the 
filing and recommends the PSC acknowledge that MLEA has complied with the filing 
requirements in Utah Code Ann. § 54-24-203(4)(b). 

 
 Based on the PSC’s review of the Report and DPU’s comments and 
recommendation, the PSC acknowledges the Report complies with Utah Code Ann. 
§ 54-24-203(4). Pursuant to Utah Code Ann. § 54-24-203(5)(b), the Report is available 
for public inspection at the PSC’s offices and on its website. 
 



Docket No. 23-030-03 
Acknowledgment Letter from the PSC 
November 22, 2023 
Page 2 
 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#330895 

 
 
 
 


